 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 21st January 2016
Councillors present;
Cllrs; M.Bristow,Hirst,Ellin,Bradwell,Buttery,and Holt
Public present: Ward Cllr Caroline Fox.
Due to the chairman, Cllr Costello’s 7 month absence from parish council meetings since June 2015 with no apology or explanation received, it was decided a new chairman now needs to elected and a vacancy notice be advertised to fill the newly created vacant position. Cllr Hirst was proposed and seconded as the new chairman and has accepted the position. Cllr Hirst will sign the appropriate forms at the next meeting.
1598
               Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Hart and Partington
1599         
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1600
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th November 2015
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by Cllr Bristow. (as vice chairman prior to the new chair elected).
1601

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspections and reported no areas of concern. The book was handed to Cllr Bradwell to perform the next month’s weekly inspections.

The clerk has purchased a set of cycle racks along with 2 disclaimer signs and 1 dog sign. 
Messrs Bristow/Brannan has erected the signs and is to liaise with Cllr Partington to establish a suitable location to place the cycle rack.

Old churchyard- Cllr Hart was absent from the meeting so no further updates are available.
River bank landscaped area- The clerk has contacted ERYC to establish ownership and responsibility for the landscaped area on the river bank and the uncut grass area along the flood defence walling. ERYC have now confirmed ownership and maintenance of the uncut grass strip and have confirmed they will add this area to their cutting regime and cut this strip twice a year. EA, Robert Sanderson is still obtaining information on land ownership of the landscaped area but at present seemingly disputes ownership and maintenance of this area. It was resolved that the parish council obtain quotations to flail mow or cut back this area to find out exactly the cost involved before any maintenance decisions are made.
Transparency code-The clerk has now applied for the grant funding which should be received in January 2016 she will then purchase all the equipment needed. The website is nearly complete and should be up and running in the next week.
New mower-The clerk has asked Messrs Bristow/Brannon to try and locate a suitable make and model that they would like. As yet no decision has been made.
Christmas tree-Cllr Hirst provided a large tree (from his garden) and with the help of Cllr Bristow, erected this tree on designated land outside the village hall. Cllr Hart obtained the festive lights and G.Dealtry electrician created an electric source for the tree lights. A festive “carols around the tree” was held for the village and was very well attended. It was resolved that due to the success of the tree and event that the parish council will now purchase and install a permanent xmas tree to be planted in the same area. The clerk will contact ERYC to find out their costs to provide a tree and Cllr Hirst will contact local suppliers to establish costs to privately purchase a tree.

Dead Rowan tree- Cllr Hirst notified the council that the dead Rowan tree in the cemetery has now been removed.
Twin Rivers windfarm meeting- Cllr Hirst attended the last meeting and reported on the site visit.
1602
 
Planning applications


M.Farrar-erection of 2 semi-detached dwellings at 74 Kings Causeway. Ref 15/01413/PLF.



Noted as APPROVED by ERYC.



G.Alcock-erection of detached dwelling at Onslow House.Ref 15/04001/PLF.



SPC have resolved to APPROVE this application with conditions attached.
Cllr Bradwell questioned the parish councils past decision to object to all planning applications that create extra pressure and usage on the existing inadequate drainage system. Cllr Bradwell urged the parish council to judge each planning application on its own merit. This suggestion was agreed with and will be implemented in future.
1603

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Riverdale Road streetlight- Cllr Buttery informed the parish council of a faulty streetlight on the unadopted village road. ERYC will not repair it due to the road being unadopted. It was resolved that the clerk contacts the Campion group to ask if they will have the light repaired due to it being situated outside the property they have purchased to be used as a business in the near future.
Defibrillator request-the clerk read out a letter from Andrew Percy MP asking for the parish council to consider purchasing a defibrillator for the village. It was resolved that the letter be forwarded to the village hall committee who could perhaps apply for this item from the Goole Fields wind farm fund and then position it outside the village hall.
Cllr Ellin will take the letter and discuss with the village hall committee.

Cemetery headstone height restriction-a request from Rotherham stonemasons has been received requesting a headstone that exceeds the current 2foot 6 inch height restriction.
Due to the small height increase it was resolved to raise the current height restriction on a permanent basis to accommodate future requests.

Streetscene survey- ERYC have sent a short satisfaction survey regarding their recent street scene walkabout. It was resolved to complete the survey with positive comments.
Dog nuisance complaint-complaints have been received from several residents regarding 3 Alsatian dogs being frequently exercised and allowed to run free in the village cemetery causing fear and upset to cemetery users. The dog warden has been informed and will contact the dog owner and patrol the area more frequently and it was resolved that the clerk writes to the dog owner to ask them to stop using the parish council owned cemetery
to exercise dogs.

1604

Ward councillors report


Nothing reported.
1605                  Financial matters.


The 2016/2017 precept was discussed and it was resolved to reduce this year’s precept to 



£10,000. The chairman and clerk signed the forms which will be forwarded to ERYC.

Cheques approved for payment;


Cq no 101645 S.Belton salary.
Cq no 101646 YWA £8.12
Cq no 101647 Festive lights £107.93
Cq no 101648 B & Q/Screwfix £23.35
Cq no 101644 SLCC £118.00
Cq no 101649 G.Dealtry £195.00

1606

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 11th February 2016 at 7.00pm


(Week earlier due to school half term closure)
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